Farewell coffee held
for Vem Shimanek

A farewell coffee party was held on Wednesday, October 29,
1980 for Vern Shimanek who left the Bethel hospital on November
1 after reaching his personal goal of building a new [HS hospital for
the Bethel region

| in the initial planning of the space
allocation change mﬂ’ homing etc. for the new hospital which was
completed and opened in August of this year.
Mr. Shﬁnmeklmvedinnethellnf-‘ebmtyoflﬂsmwmk
23 an Administrative officer for the Bethel Service Unit of the Alaska
Arca Native Health Service. In the same winter, the light plant in
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Director of the Bethel Service Unit.
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construction of housing facilities is cusrently being done for forty
1-,2-, and 3 bedroom units for hospital staff.
Shimanek has worked with the Health Board, Yukon-Kusko-
kwim Health Corporation and AVCP in the Bethel area
Paul Gregory, community relations specialist fot the Yukon-
Service Unit said that Mr. Shimanek was well liked by
residents of Bethel and surrounding villages. Gregory went on to say
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residents who needed a place to stay. -
: Dr. Nelson and Mr. Ivey of the Alaska Native Medical Center
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hehudonehﬂatbl.min;it“thetw;hmpb inthe [HS.” .
fore arriving in Bethel, Shimanek had owned and admini-
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lans to travel throughout
furmmmbefnmdeddmmtoennﬁnuemltm
M«ﬂpmnmmtozgdummthe sector. -
Shimanek leaves Bethel with his Betty and two children.

§



